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October 31st, 2017 

Township of Esquimalt 

1229 Esquimalt Road 

Esquimalt, British Columbia 

V9A 3P1 

Re: Roger’s Court Development & the Integration of St. Paul’s Historic Church 

Dear Mayor and Council: 

Originally constructed in 1866, St. Paul’s Church was built on the shores of Esquimalt Harbour with the 

intention of providing worship space for the village of Esquimalt and the military personnel stationed at 

the nearby base.  After the addition of the transepts in 1879 the church was relocated in 1904 to its 

current location on Esquimalt Road and extended by an additional bay.  In 1928, the east apse and 

vestry were added.  Today, there is the opportunity to continue the story of this historic building by 

revitalizing its function as a place of worship and enhancing its contemporary potential with the 

development of Roger’s Court. 

John Dam & Associates has been actively involved with the development documents, providing input on 

the siting and orientation of the new tower including its impact on and connection to the historic 

church. 

Noting the west elevation with the stained glass windows as an important character defining element, 

the new building has been pulled back from obscuring this wall by creating a low-rise, ‘opaque’ corridor 

between the two buildings.  The corridor will feature curtain wall glazing, subtly incorporating a strong 

Gothic tenet of the arched window within its framing while keeping the two buildings visually separate.  

A key importance of this corridor, despite effectively separating the two buildings, will allow for 

comfortable access into and between the two buildings for both the residents of the new building and 

the general public.  This is intended to revitalize the church for both traditional and contemporary use – 

an important aspect for the continued existence this historic building. 

The new development will both renew the purpose and use of the historic church space while remaining 

mindfully separate from it and minimally impacting the view lines of this historic building. 

Sincerely, 

 

John Dam, Principal 

Building Conservation Engineer 

B.A.Sc., M.Sc., P.Eng., CAHP, LEED AP 
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